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April 23, 2021 
CA 9-1-1 BRANCH NOTICE 2021-17 

Expiration: WHEN SUPERSEDED OR RESCINDED 
 
 
To: ALL PUBLIC SAFETY ANSWERING POINT MANAGERS 
 
Subject: REIMBURSEMENT TO SUPPORT PSAP NG 9-1-1 TESTING 
 
The California 9-1-1 Emergency Communications Branch (CA 9-1-1 Branch) 
approves all Public Safety Answering Points (PSAP’s) up to $5,000 reimbursement 
to support NG 9-1-1 training and testing in the PSAP. This reimbursement is in 
addition to the Annual Training Allotment (ATA) of $10,000 for each State Fiscal 
Year (FY). Only wages will be authorized for reimbursement to support the training 
and testing required for the NG 9-1-1 deployment. Hourly rates and/or overtime 
may be reimbursed and the PSAP requesting reimbursement shall follow the 
reimbursement procedures outlined in the CA 9-1-1 Branch Operations Manual 
Chapter III Funding.  
 
PSAP will only be reimbursed up to $5,000 for NG 9-1-1 training and/or testing. 
When submitting the TDe-290A PSAPs must submit a copy of the timecard for the 
employee(s) who conducted the NG 9-1-1 training and/or testing.  
 
Please direct all questions to Neena Nand, Reimbursement Claims Coordinator 
at: (916) 894-5024 or at Neena.Nand@CalOES.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
BUDGE CURRIER, ENP 
CA 9-1-1 Branch Manager 
 
cc: State 9-1-1 Advisory Board Members 
       California 9-1-1 Emergency Communications Branch Staff 


